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October 12
Guild Meeting

Meeting called to order
                      10:00

Business Meeting

Adjourn                    10:40
Announcements 10:40
Door Prizes
Bring and Brag
Guild Services

PROGRAM          11:45

Fran Snay

  GSAQG, Inc.
  P.O. Box 380522
  San Antonio, TX 78268
  210-695-8737
  www.sanantonioquilt.org
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2002 NEWSLETTER

Upcoming
Programs

* NOVEMBER
    UFO Auction

* DECEMBER
    Luncheon

* JANUARY
    Linda Carlson
    Machine Quilting

President’s Corner

Technique is the Game,
Color with Movement is the
Thang!

Workshop:
Star Brite

OFFICER’S NEEDED

THIS IS THE MONTH FOR MEMBERS TO COME FOR-
WARD TO FILL THE POSITIONS OF PRESIDENT, 2ND
VICE PRESIDENT FOR NEWSLETTER, 4TH VICE PRESI-
DENT FOR SERVICES, 5TH VICE PRESIDENT FOR COM-
MUNITY OUTREACH AND SECRETARY.  I HOPE THE
NOMINATING COMMITTEE IS BEING SUCCESSFUL.

BETTY OPIELA

 

By   Amy Cottrell

Don’t forget to unload your stash – wherever it is stored.   UFOs
(unfinished objects) will be collected by Amy Cottrell at the
October or November meeting and in between if you are desper-
ate to make room for goodies from your trip to Houston.

We will accept most anything that is craft related – quilting,
crochet, knitting, fabrics, notions, accessories, embroidery
cards, sewing machines, ironing boards, etc.    We do ask that
all of the parts be in order or easily obtainable to finish the
project.    Bored?   Have nothing to do?   Buy some UFO
squares at the UFO Auction, complete them, and then donate
them to the Guild’s auction next spring.   If an item does not
sell, the item will be donated to Youth Alternatives or the Sam
Shelter or returned to the donator if requested in advance.

Call at 830-981-8832 if you have any questions or need to meet
Amy to unload, oops, I mean donate some goodies.    If the
goods are auctioned for more than you value it, the difference is
tax deductible when you buy an item.    The auction price is
deductible for the donator.
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SUNSHINE AND SHADOWS
Valerie Arcement

2002 EVENTS
October 11        Fran Snay Workshop
October 12       Guild Meeting - Fran Snay
                         Workshop
October 18, 19 20  Uvalde Piecemakers Sh
October 19      Fall at the Alamo
October 27      End ofDaylight Saving Time
October 31      Halloween
November 2     Houston Bus Trip
November 9     Guild Meeting - UFO Auction
November 11     Veteran’s Day
November 28  Thanksgiving Day
December 14    Guild Meeting - Pot Luck
December 14 & 15  Christmas In The Country
                         Medina County Quilt Guild Show
                         Lytle, TX
December 25    Merry Christmas!!!!

Our prayers and support would be
appreciated by Audrey Brandler and her husband, Sid.
He was diagnosed with a cancer under the tongue and
will be undergoing chemo and radiation therapy before
surgery.

Our condolences to Shirley Henthorn who lost
several family members this summer.

Also our best wishes to Shirley Carter for the recon-
struction of the elbow she recently injured!

WINTER RETREAT
OK ladies, there's still time to sign
up for the Winter Retreat. Those of
you that have attended in the past
can attest to the fact that a great

time has always been had by all.

It will be held at Harambe Oaks January 17-19,
2003. The cost is $165.00 which includes 2 nights
lodging and 6 meals. Dinner Friday, 3 meals on
Saturday and 2 on Sunday.

I'll be at the guild meetings to take up your $30
non-refundable deposit which I need by the Octo-
ber guild meeting with the balance by the Decem-
ber meeting. I look forward to seeing you all there.
      Kris Thomson

Quilter’s at ITC were honored on
September 9 for their volunteer hours in
the past year.  Those honored were Doris
Allen, Kany Allison, Elizabeth Trammel,

Fred Atchley, Lillis Atchley, Dusty Sherrill, Eleanor
Gulen, Marjorie Polasek, Kolodzie Harper, Mae
Lively, AnnWorswick, Rosalie Cerna, Laura Matkin,
and Lucille Shean.
If anyone is interessted in volunteering on a regular
basis at the Institute of Texan Cultures, call Lucille
Shean at 898-1879.  We would welcome more
quilters.

FROM
THE WEB MISTRESS

Our web site was visited 244 times during the
month of August!
Please visit the new link we have just added:
www.texasquiltguide.com.  It lists shops, shows,
guilds, hand and machine quilters, on-line quilt
shops, etc.

Heading for HOUSTON

A couple of notes for those planning to go to Hous-
ton, either on our bus or on their own.
From the advance program announcement:
Important note about rolling totes at Quilt Festival!
Due to concerns about security and safety, Festival
attendees will no longer be allowed to bring rolling
totes, carriers, or suitcases on the show floor. If you
have a legitimate medical need for a rolling item (like
an oxygen tank), please bring proof of your need or a
doctor’s letter to the Show Office, room 210, for
information on receiving a special pass. Thank you.
Thanks to Amy Cottrell for this information:
www.quilts.com has a complete list of quilts ac-
cepted for the 2002 IQA show at Houston.  Included
are these 2002 Quilt Show Entries From San Antonio
MIXED TECHNIQUE: The Jurors
Caryl Gaubatz New Braunfels, Texas
TRADITIONAL PIECED: Bloomers
Susan Bradley Fair Oaks Ranch, Texas
WEARABLE ARTS Isaiah 40:31
Caryl Gaubatz New Braunfels, Texas
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OCTOBER program
Her quilts have been finalists at the International Quilt Festival and won blue ribbons at the Texas State Fair.
Meet Fran Snay, “The Pineapple Lady.”  To see samples of Fran’s exquisite work, check out her web site
at www.quiltsbyfransnay.com.

Friday, October 11th:  §Pineapple Quilt Workshop.  Her sample quilt “lit up
the gym” Saturday.  Learn how to make one of your own!  [All day, Cavender
Buick @ I-10 and UTSA Blvd.  $35]

Saturday, October 12th:  Technique is the Game, Color with Movement is
the Thang.  A show and tell with lots of beautiful quilts.  Will demonstrate bold
use of color, as well as how to make a quilt move with wonderful fabrics and
layout designs

§ After the guild meeting:  Star Brite Workshop.  A strip
quilt that is fun and quick to make.  [Trinity UMC, $25]

There are a few slots left in the workshops!  To sign up, or simply to ask questions,
please contact Holly Nelson at mhnel@earthlink.net or at 698-7108.
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NEWSLETTER INPUT
DEADLINE:  Midnight Monday, October 14 (the
Monday after Guild Meeting)
Send to Larry Beauchamp, 3402 Clearfield, San
Antonio, TX 78230; or e-mail to
jlarry@satx.rr.com

BRINGIN’ AND BRAGGIN’

An unusual “doll”
quilt shown by
Doris Patterson

Cats dominate this
art quilt presented
by Jo Chittenden.
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From Saturday’s program, it was easy to see why mini-demos continue to be popular.  We had four highly-
talented members of the guild share their secrets and techniques, and they had a LOT to share.

De LeClare  demonstrated how to make the invisible appliqué stitch that has made her
quilts award-winners – now if she could only help the rest of us learn to thread a #11
Straw, we’ll be in business.

Amy Cottrell exhibited the basic elements of silk ribbon embroidery, from threading the
needle and making the knot to letting the ribbon do the work in creating leaves and
flowers.

Betty Opiela (with her able assistant Nancy Nehring) explained how to create breath-
takingly beautiful colors right in your own bathtub (all right, so they use little jars – but
think of the possibilities!).

And Bernie Farris challenged her audiences to think creatively and
expand their art beyond the traditional – who knew that one block,
turned one way or colored another, could become a vibrant, moving
quilt.

Thanks to all five of our Guild Superstars for an interesting afternoon.

SEPTEMBER  program

ADVERTISING Barbara Wofford 525-8410
ARCHIVIST Sherry Allred 656-0237
AUCTION 2003
BEE KEEPER Elaine Staller 822-8338
BRIGHT HOPES Kitty Janiga 622-9522
BRING & BRAG Nancy Klaerner 655-6184
COMMUNITY ED Betty Tope 696-4138
DIRECTORY Larry Beauchamp 561-0716
FOLK LIFE FEST. Lucille Shean 696-1879
HOUSTON BUS Barbara Wofford 525-8410
ITC Lucille Shean 696-1879
LIBRARY-BOOKS Mary Ruth Flores 694-6059
MAGAZINES Carol Rouse 699-9363
MEMBERSHIP Gloria Hammond 590-6406
MEMBER SVC. Liz Hooge 342-5976
NEWSLETTER Larry Beauchamp 561-0719
PATTERNS Angela Knaack 256-9853

Lauri Evans 946-2510
PHOTO Rosa Lee Clary 824-2707
PUBLICITY Carol Bryant 479-8611
QPC-AM Loveta Fowler 945-8230
QPC-PM Carol Rouse 699-9363
QUILT SHOW 2003 Larry Beauchamp 561-0719

QUILT-IN Jean Powell 684-3425
Carla Schladoer 684-1160

RETREAT-JULY 2003
RETREAT-JANUARY 2003

Kris Thomson 822-9240
SECRET PAL Lani Nunley 680-4182

Jan Walker 695-3314
STORYBOOK QUILTS

Ruth Felty 695-8332
Barbara Gilstad 493-2404

STYLE SHOW 2003
SUNSHINE & SHADOWS

Valerie Arcement 349-4456
VIDEOS  Helen Johnson 522-9439
WEBMISTRESS

Diane Leclair 680-3020
WEARABLE ARTS

WELCOMING Doris Patterson 656-0334
Carrie Lyons 497-3832
Ellie Williams 492-3164

YOUTH ALTERNATIVES
Jean Powell 684-3425

COMMITTEES
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Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild, Inc.
General Meeting, August 10, 2002

Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild Inc. NEWSLETTER

Board Members Present:  Betty Opiela, Lois Beauchamp,
Ida Tyson Blankenship, Sylvia Jolet, Sharan McCall,
Holly Nelson.
President called the meeting to order.  Minutes were
approved as written.  Treasurer’s reports is as follows:
Operating fund = $14,066.44. Reserve fund = $40,265.79
Total = $54,332.23.
President reported that Youth Alternatives 26th Anniver-
sary was being celebrated on September 10th and that she
and Jean Powell would be attending on behalf of the
guild.
President has offered the excess folding tables and chairs
in the storage facility to Trinity United Methodist
Church, their board was expected to accept the donation
at their meeting on September 10th.  While at the church,
the president discussed the option of the church’s custo-
dian or youth group as an option for setting up meeting
tables/chairs.  Cost for the custodian’’ services = $50.00/
meeting.  The church will notify us of the cost for youth
group services, as well as the availability of both options,
soon.
Quilt Show:  Lois Beauchamp reported that Linda
Carlson has completed quilting on the Raffle Quilt and
that the binding is being attached now.
Fashion Show: On schedule, with many entries submit-
ted within the last few weeks.  The commitment to the
hotel is for 150 attendees, but less than that number of
tickets have been sold.
Programs: Holly Nelson reported that September’s
program would be mini-demos, with presentations by 4
guild members.   October’s guest speaker, Fran Snay, will
be sending 2 quilts as samples of her workshops.
November’s program will be the UFO Auction, with
Amy Cottrell presiding.
Unfinished business:  The president will proceed with
disposal of excess material in the storage facility, as
approved by the membership at the August meeting.  The
excess material (except for the folding chairs and tables)
will be donated to Youth Alternatives.
New Business: The President passed out archival job
descriptions for Board positions (dated September 1990),
and asked that they are reviewed and recommendation
made for modifications or updates.
Ida Tyson Blankenbship moved that the guild continue
with its support of the American Quilt Study Group with
a donation of $100.00(as has been done in previous
years).  Holly Nelson seconded the motion.  The motion
passed.
There being no other business the meeting adjourned.

Minutes reported by Holly Nelson.

Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild, Inc.
Board Meeting, September 9, 2002

Board Members Present:  Betty Opiela, Ida Tyson
Blankenship, Holly Nelson, Sharan McCall, Lois
Beauchamp, Roberta Haby
President called the meeting to order.  Minutes were
approved as written Treasurer’s report is as follows:
Operating fund = $14,066.44.  Reserve fund =  $40,265.79.
Total = $54,332.23.

Betty surprised the membership with a game. Approxi-
mately 20 members received useful quilt related gifts.

Special Events: Larry Beauchamp reported on the 2003
quilt show.  Volunteers are needed to take responsibility for
scheduling the raffle quilt and selling raffle tickets.  If you
are able to help please contact Larry  Beauchamp.  Raffle
tickets will be ready by the October meeting.  The person
selling the most tickets will receive a wall hanging similar
to the quilt design.

Ruth Felty reported that Monday would be the last day to
buy tickets for the style show.  Members were also urged to
buy tickets for the style show raffle.

Services: Dusty Sherrill showed pictures of an unusual
quilt made of duck skins.  The quilt is on display at the
museum in Skagway, Alaska.  Carol Rouse demonstrated
two projects being made by QPC PM.

Programs:  Holly Nelson reported the October program
would be Fran Snay.  Two quilts were on display that will
be taught at the October Friday and Saturday afternoon
workshops. Please register early.  The November program
will be a UFO auction.  Donations are needed.  Please bring
fonatiiions to the next meetings. Amy Cottrell is in charge
of the UFO auction.

A request was made for donations for our Christmas raffle
and party.  The organizers say there will be plenty of food
and also some surprises.

Pattern chairperson: Angela Knaack who is in charge of
the guild patterns is moving.  We will need a volunteer to
replace Angela.  If you are interested in being in charge of
the patterns,  please call  Holly Nelson.

There were 104 members and 4 guests present.  $4.60 was
collected in no-name tag fines.

There being no other business the meeting was adjourned.
Roberta Haby, Secretary



Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild Inc. NEWSLETTER Issue 118

WANTED:  Quilters
who are willing to
finish quilt blocks and
tops into completed
quilts.  Several an-
tique dealers have
contacted me with

this request.  If you are interested,
please call Sherry Allred, 210-656-
0237.  I will provide your name and
number to the dealers.

PATRIOTIC QUILT PROGRESS

The queen size patriotic quilt
is moving along.  A huge
thanks to Judy White who
assembled the entire top at
summer retreat.  Thanks also
to Betty Opiela who put on
the borders.    Dixie
Bradbury of Seventh
Heaven Quilt Shop has

donated the Hobbs cotton batting and the
backing.   Her daughter-in- law, Gretchen
Bradbury has generously agreed to quilt the
top.    Please thank them for us when you visit
their shop on North New Braunfels.    When
that part is done,  Valerie Arcement has volun-
teered to bind the quilt.     I will then work with
the Fire Department and the Firefighter’s
Union to determine the best way to maximize
its fund raising value.    A preliminary thought
is to raffle it, with emphasis on selling tickets
to all law enforcement agencies in the area.  I
will make the label, which will contain all of
the maker’s names in the order the quilt has
been assembled.

The two smaller tops will be finished and used
to raise funds for other emergency personnel.
Perhaps the police and the county sheriffs?
Thanks to all of you for your help in making
this possible.

 Amy Cottrell 830-981-8832

BRINGIN’ AND BRAGGIN’

Noi Stringer show us her very unusual crazy quilt.

DIRECTORY REVISION

Margie Cook has asked that we publish what
should be her Directory listing.

The info is: Margie A. Cook, 18860 Luckey Road,
Atascosa, TX 78002, 830-709-4663,
ocook@stic.net
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QUILT-IN!
Our monthly Quilt-In will be held
at Cavender Buick on IH-10 on
October 15 from 9:00a.m. to
noon. Bring a project to work on
or something that  you need
help with and join us for a fun
time for quilting and visiting!  For
more information on Quilt-In,
please contact Jean Powell or
Carla Schladoer

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING

Full Page Ad 60.00
1/2 page Ad 30.00

(Horizontal - 7 x 4 3/4
 Vertical - 3 3/8 x 9 1/2)

1/4 page Ad       15.00
Business Card (2 x 3 1/2)       10.00
Full page Insert       70.00

MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION

Membership dues are payable in January or on
the one  year anniversary of your membership if
you joined after January 2001.  The mailing label
of your newsletter shows when your renewal is
due.  Send with SASE to:

Gloria Hammond
12226 Lone Shadow Trail
San Antonio, TX 78233-2802

REGULAR DUES $20 - SENIOR (over 65) $15
For further information call 695-8737

On-Line Report

More and more of us are spending time on-line and we thought it might be appropriate to call your attention to
some newer quilting sources.

The Texas Quilt Guide is found at www.texasquiltguide.com.  It contains listings for Texas shops,
shows, guilds, appraisers, pattern companies instructors, machine and hand quilters and other quilt
related information.  It just recently went national so if you’re taking a trip you can go to their
national page and find listings by state. This part of the site is still developing so listings are
somewhat limited at the moment.

They also publish a newsletter, available either by E-mail or snail mail.  This
newsletter is chiefly special offers from shops and other quilting businesses or
ads for quilting events.  There’s a $5.00 charge for the mailed version but the
e-mail is free although they do ask for a “donation”.

And you MUST check the official web site of the IQA (Houston show and others).
There is much information about the events at Houston this year and especially there
is a complete list of the judged show finalists (See the item on page 2).
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B u d g e t  W o r k s h e e t  f o r  2 0 0 2  A u c t i o n

E x p e n s e s :

S i t e E s t i m a t e d A c t u a l

L e o n  V a l l e y  C e n t e r $ 8 0 . 0 0  $ 8 0 . 0 0  
Depos i t $ 2 7 5 . 0 0  $ 2 7 5 . 0 0  
C l e a n - u p  f e e $ 1 0 0 . 0 0  $ 1 0 0 . 0 0  

T o t a l s $ 4 5 5 . 0 0  $ 4 5 5 . 0 0  

P u b l i c i t y

Ads $ 4 5 0 . 0 0  $ 2 4 9 . 0 0  
S t r e e t  B a n n e r $ 6 0 0 . 0 0  $ 5 2 1 . 0 0  
P h o t o c o p y i n g / P r i n t i n g $ 3 0 0 . 0 0  $ 2 5 1 . 9 9  
P o s t a g e $ 2 0 . 5 0  $ 0 . 0 0  
T o t a l s $ 1 , 3 7 0 . 5 0  $ 1 , 0 2 1 . 9 9  

Q u i l t i n g  E x p e n s e s

Misc .  Qui l t ing  $ 1 5 0 . 0 0  $ 0 . 0 0  
Fabr ic  fo r  f in i sh ing $ 2 0 . 0 0  $ 3 8 . 7 9  

$ 0 . 0 0  $ 4 . 5 8  
$ 0 . 0 0  $ 0 . 0 0  
$ 0 . 0 0  $ 0 . 0 0  

T o t a l s $ 1 7 0 . 0 0  $ 4 3 . 3 7  

P e r s o n n e l

A u c t i o n e e r $ 3 0 0 . 0 0  $ 2 7 5 . 0 0  
$ 0 . 0 0  $ 0 . 0 0  

T o t a l s $ 3 0 0 . 0 0  $ 2 7 5 . 0 0  

S u p p l i e s

Bidder  Cards $ 1 0 0 . 0 0  $ 0 . 0 0  
I t e m  N u m b e r s $ 4 0 . 0 0  $ 0 . 0 0  
P r o g r a m s $ 2 0 0 . 0 0  $ 2 8 7 . 0 0  

T o t a l s $ 3 4 0 . 0 0  $ 2 8 7 . 0 0  

M i s c e l l a n e o u s

T o t a l s $ 0 . 0 0  $ 0 . 0 0  

T o t a l  E x p e n s e s $ 2 , 6 3 5 . 5 0  $ 2 , 0 8 2 . 3 6  

R e v e n u e :

Q u i l t  A u c t i o n

A c t u a l
Wal l  Hang ings $ 3 , 9 0 0 . 0 0  

Bed Qui l ts $ 3 , 7 8 5 . 0 0  
Cr ib $ 8 7 5 . 0 0  
L a p $ 1 , 1 9 5 . 0 0  

O t h e r  I t e m s $ 3 9 0 . 0 0  
T O T A L  I N C O M E $ 1 0 , 1 4 5 . 0 0  
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Dated 

Material 

 

October Schedule

OCTOBER 7 - BOARD MEETING
7:00 pm, Holly Nelson’s, 19502
Wittenburg, 698-7108

OCTOBER 12 - GUILD MEETING
10:00 am Trinity United Methodist
Church, 6800 Wurzbach

OCTOBER 15 - WEARABLE ARTS
Ida Blankenship invites everyone inter-
ested in Wearable Arts to join her group
that meets the third Tuesday of the
month, at 6:30pm, at Creative Sewing.

QPC-PM no meeting information for
October

QPC-AM no meeting information for
October

Board of Directors

President Betty J. Opiela, 684-4730
President Pro-Tem

1st Vice President for Special Events
Mary Ruth Flores, 694-6059

2nd Vice President for Newsletter
Lois Beauchamp, 561-0719

3rd Vice President for Programs
Holly Nelson, 698-7108

4th Vice President for Services
Sharan McCall, 657-7888`

5th Vice President for Comm. Outreach
Ida Tyson Blankenship, 690-0828

Secretary Sr. Roberta Haby, CDP, 434-
1866, ext 1143; 435-1496
Treasurer  Karen Nanos, 695-8561
Parliamentarian  Sylvia Jolet, 497-3383

Bold offices expire December 2002

GSAQG

P.O. Box 380522
San Antonio, TX  78268

Phone 210--695-8737

www.sanantonioquilt.org


